Minutes
Cumbria Beekeepers Association Executive Committee Meeting
Keswick Quaker Meeting House, Elliot Park, Keswick CA12 4BG

2.00 – 5.00pm on Sat 3rd February 2018
	Item
	Details
	Action

	1
	Attendance

Richard Backhouse

Sara Barnes

Stephen Barnes

Stewart Beattie

Dennis Chambers

Ian Gregory

Rob McGarvie
	Walter McPhee

Graham Pinches

Richard Robinson

Val Sullivan

Melanie Vincent

Peter Weatherill

Nathan Woodhead
	

	2
	Apologies

Christine & Peter Matthews

John Harris
	

	3
	Minutes of previous Meeting

After 2 amendments were made – Richard Robinson from Whitehaven not Penrith as previously recorded and added Peter Weatherill recorded as present.

Minutes were signed as a true record by Walter McPhee.
	

	4
	Matters arising

None
	

	5
	Report from Annual Delegates Meeting – Melanie Vincent
It was explained that the meeting had been very frustrating from the point of view of the time spent on the issue of the suspension of a trustee compared to the actual propositions discussed at the previous CBKA meeting for the ADM to vote on. It was felt that the ADM meeting had not been well managed and that there was a lot of confusion.
Stephen Barnes – BBKA Trustee – asked for permission to respond. Permission was given. He stated that the Board of Trustees were not prepared for what happened and that they had been outmanoeuvred by Tim Lovatt et al. Although there was a majority vote in favour of the suspension this was not upheld as it failed to meet the two-thirds required by the constitution. The Chair asked SCB to keep CBKA up dated on any further details.
	MV to send her report to Acting Sec.

	6
	Matters for the AGM – proposed date Sat 24th March 2018 at Newbiggin Village Hall from 1.30pm to 4pm.
Chair asked for nominations to fill the 3 Exec spaces now available. Rebecca Ivison from Penrith was suggested if she is available. Peter Weatherill indicated that he would be happy to stand as well. Any other suggestions please contact the Chair.

Other propositions for AGM – it was suggested that Val Sullivan be proposed for life membership in recognition of her hard work for the CBKA.

John Harris has indicated his desire to stand down from the Executive Committee. It was agreed that he will be sorely missed.
	Acting Sec to confirm venue and time.

	7
	Treasurers Report 2017 – Melanie Vincent

Total income £4,634.65
Total expenditure £4,698.72

Loss of £64.07 but account still healthy with £8,000 + in CBS therefore no need to put up the subs.

Query re insurance from BBKA – to be covered by BBKA insurance members need to be either full members or partner members, country members are not covered.

Query raised re local branches going into debt – is there a default position for bailing them out? No, but CBKA can be asked to back or cover expenses for an event.

Ian Gregory thanked Treasurer for her work on the accounts.

Treasurer asked for permission to buy Excel for her Mac so she can do accounts in a format everyone can access – this was agreed. (approx. £75)
	

	8
	Proposed Bee Health Day – Stewart Beattie
It was suggested that the Bee Health Day should be investigated with the Northern Bee Group as they need approx. 100 people to make it worthwhile.
Actions:

Stewart Beattie to contact Ian Molyneux before he retires.

Stephen Barnes to contact Alnwick and Hexham

Richard Backhouse to contact Penrith group as potential hosts.
	Stewart B 
Stephen B

Richard B

	9
	Proposed Bee Improvement Day – Stephen Barnes
Stephen Barnes to investigate with North East to make numbers viable.
	Stephen B


	10
	Northern Bee Group – Ian Gregory
Ian Gregory described the first meeting of the Northern Bee Group. It was an opportunity to adopt a memorandum of agreement and that the person nominated to be put forward as a trustee has now been accepted as a BBKA Trustee. Next meeting is April 21st possibly by Skype. It is proposed that there will be two meetings a year, one to prepare for the ADM and another to discuss the result of the ADM.
At the moment Ian Gregory is Cumbria’s representative and Stephen Barnes is the link trustee.
	

	11
	Swarm Collectors List – Stewart Beattie
At present the list is not available on the website.

Those wishing to be on the Swarm Collectors list must notify their own branch secretary as the BBKA will only accept changes to the list from the branch secretaries. 

NB Branches must notify the BBKA of the dedicated point of contact.

	Branch secretaries

	12
	Proposed Food Hygiene and First Aid Courses – Stephen Barnes
It was agreed that Food Hygiene certificates can be obtained online for a fraction of the cost of organising a course. 

Stephen has agreed to investigate the cost of a First Aid course to include the correct use of Epipens and depending on the feasibility, courses will be offered to Cumbria members at a heavily discounted cost.


	Stephen B

	13
	AOB

Bees for Rehabilitation – Stephen Barnes

It was agreed to leave this item until next meeting so that Margaret Riches can explain.

Data Protection – as this is currently changing it was agreed that Stewart Beattie and Walter McPhee would meet to discuss and put forward a document to help with this. 

Northern Bee Auction – dates to avoid Spring Convention
DEFRA – representative invited to be nominated to discuss where grants should go when not tied into Cap post Brexit changes. Stephen Barnes offered to be nominated.


	Acting Sec to email doc from Ian F via MV.
Stewart B from Penrith

Walter McP

	
	Meeting closed at 4.15pm

Next meeting will be the AGM on Sat 24th March 2018 from 1.30pm to 4pm at Newbiggin Village Hall, Penrith
	


